Maine Chapter AMC Secretary’s Report

The Executive Committee, Maine Chapter AMC met at 6:40 PM on March 9, 2006 at the Freeport McDonalds with Chair Peter Roderick presiding. 

Peter R. provided several hand-outs on meeting structure/progression as approved at the fall retreat as well others detailing other topics.

The Secretary’s report of the minutes of the February 2006 meeting was approved.

Bob Cummings reported that the Maine Mountain Conference will be held at Saddleback Ski lodge October 20-22nd. This is the first conference since 1972. The MAT Land Trust is considering purchase of several mountain tops. Bob proposed, and the ExCom voted to contribute $500 to sponsor the conference. 

Laura Flight gave an update on the annual meeting.  The meeting will be on Sept.29-Oct.1. A possible meeting place is Camp Bishopswood in Camden.  However, there is no heat in the buildings.  A discussion followed on possible speakers and other sites.  It was voted that Laura would continue to look for a heated facility, and make the final decision on the site.

Peter asked for volunteers to work with Mike Willett on improving the website. Laura and Peter agreed to help.
Ben Smith opened a discussion on welcoming new members by telephone. There was general agreement that each ExCom member could call up to five new people, preferably in the same area. Those who do not want to participate should contact Ben. Ben will prepare talking points and present these at the next meeting.

Denise Courtemanche presented the Treasurers report. A discussion of budget items followed, especially the need to reduce costs. The focus of cost reduction was the annual meeting, and Peter and Laura agreed to revisit this subject and report to the ExCom next month.  Approval of the budget was deferred until the April meeting.  Each committee is asked to try to reduce their budget request where possible to help keep the total chapter budget at a sustainable level.  Brenda Cummings pointed out that the Sue Blood fund is to be used for leadership training if we need to supplement that part of the budget.
Committee Reports were presented by:

Peter Tousignant ; A slide-show on climbing Kilimanjaro in Tanzania will be held at the SP Public Library on  at 6:30 PM on March 16th.

Ben Smith: Dave Publicover will speak on windpower development in Maine at a potluck on April 23rd. Ben is listing this as a new member event so this could be an opportunity for committee heads to talk with new members. Committee chairs should let Ben know if they can attend.
Peg Nation: On June 3, there will be a birding trip to Monhegan. 

Three Committee Chairs will report each month on their activities. Ben, Joleen Rice, and Peter T. will report next month.

Peter R. told of calls he receives requesting that the Maine Chapter take a position on various issues.  It was agreed that Peter will decide what issues are appropriate to bring before the ExCom.

Bryan Wentzell reported on the status of the Plum Creek proposal for the Greenville area. Their revised proposal will be presented in late March –early April and will likely include moving house lots closer to Greenville, selling the Roach Pond area to the state, and permanent vs. 30-year conservation easements.

Bob Cummings urged members to contact their legislators to support the proposed Katahdin Lake purchase (LD 2015). The purchase has some downside, as the proposed land swap includes a parcel across RT 27 from the Bigelow preserve.

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 PM.

Evelyn Sawyer, Secretary

